
Draft Off-Site Work Plan Available

DTSC’s Mission is to protect California’s people, communities, and environment from toxic substances, to enhance 
economic vitality by restoring contaminated land, and to compel manufacturers to make safer consumer products.

August 2021

DTSC would like to announce that the Draft Off-Site Work plan (OSP) is available for 
viewing in Envirostor at the following link: 

https://www.envirostor.dtsc.ca.gov/public/community_involvement_documents?global_i
d=13070097&document_folder=+5463575065%2C+6194028556 .  

DTSC developed the OSP in response to community requests to further evaluate areas 
outside of the former PureGro facility.  Sampling conducted during the 2006 off-site 
removal action indicated that no contaminants above residential screening levels were 
detected in the soils to the south of the Site.  Some contaminants extended to the east, 
however, those soils were removed and replaced with clean soil.

The OSP sampling strategy is based on an air modeling conducted by the California Air 
Resources Board that predicts the direction and distance that dust could settle.  For 
purposes of this investigation DTSC is assuming that contaminants from the site could 
possibly be carried off-site in the dust. This OSP is designed to collect samples in and 
beyond the highest predicted dust settlement areas indicated by the model. DTSC will 
provide additional notification when the plan is finalized and ready for implementation.

If you have any questions, please contact Daniel Cordero at 714-484-5428 or at 
Daniel.Cordero@dtsc.ca.gov  or Elsa Lopez at 818-717-6566 or at Elsa.Lopez@dtsc.ca.gov 
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